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FROM THE COLLEGE PRINCIPAL 
 
Off to a Good Start – Term 1 was extremely busy!  Everyone enjoyed a well-
deserved break. 
 
On Monday 6 May from 4-7pm we distributed the Year 12 reports and had 
parent/teacher night in the library.  It was wonderful to see so many 
parents on that evening.  Once again we used the bookings on-line for Year 
12.  We were extremely pleased with this process.  Thank you to Kumie 
Pather for organising. 
 
Year 11 will receive their semester one reports later in Term 2.  The date for 
Parent/Teacher Night is 2 July.  Once again we will use the on-line booking 
system and reports will be issued on that night.  More information will be 
sent out closer to the date. 
 
Term 2 has been an exciting term already – with a number of celebrations 
and milestone events.  The College has also settled well to hard work as is 
characteristic of second term at Wyndham.  This term the annual MADD 
Night will occur on 25 June 2019.  I invite everyone to attend this night. 
 
On ANZAC Day, Wyndham College was represented at the dawn service at 
the Riverstone Cenotaph.  A wreath was laid on behalf of the College.  

 

On Tuesday 30 April the college participated in an ANZAC Day Ceremony.  
Michael Nash a representative of the Nirimba Sub-section of the Naval 
Association of Australia spoke about the importance of the ANZAC tradition.   
 

  WYNDHAM WHISPERS 
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          A partner within the Nirimba Collegiate Group of Schools 
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MAY 2019 

 

MAY 
May 28th – FoW 6.30-8.30pm   
May 29th - Reconciliation Day on the Precinct 
 

JUNE 
June 3rd-7th Year 11 Assessment Week 
June 10th – Queen’s Birthday public Holiday  
June 24th-26th – MADD  
June 24th July 5th – Performing Arts HSC practical exams 
and assessments 
 

 
FRIENDS OF 

WYNDHAM COLLEGE  
 

SAVE THE DATE 
 
 

TUESDAY 28 May 2019 
6.30pm – 8.30pm 
Tradewynds Cafe 

 
Parent Forum  

 
Parents can join the  
e-P&C at any time 

 
Parent Forum 

28 May @ 7pm 
Conference Room 

“School Website, Edrolo, 
Parent Portal” 

 
Please contact the school 

and leave an email address 
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It was very interesting and highlighted to us all the importance of remembering the people who fought and 
continue to fight for our country.  Thank you to Dimitri Papanis and his team for organising this event and 
Michael Nash for presenting. 
 
In Term 2, we officially welcome and congratulate Beth O’Connor.  She successfully attained the Collegiate 
Deputy Principal position on merit selection.  Dimitri Papanis continues to relieve as Head Teacher English 
and History. 
 
UWS Agreement – The University of Western Sydney has again signed off on an agreement with Wyndham 
and St John Paul II Catholic College which not only enables the continuation of special access of our 
students to the university but also guarantees significant scholarships up to $20,000 per student over 5 
years.  Students who successfully complete a university unit during Year 11 or 12 receive an early offer of 
entry to the university.  Students who achieve a distinction or high distinction are entitled to the 
scholarship for 4 years at university ($5,000 per year) and also receive a cheque for $500 to assist them 
during Year 12.  A significant advantage offered in this agreement is that Wyndham College and its students 
will no longer have to pay the tuition fees of these courses.  We are again very grateful to the University of 
Western Sydney for this magnanimous gesture.  We have started this process of seeking student 
applications for these courses for 2019. 
 
Friends of Wyndham College – As stated in previous newsletters, the College moved to an e-P&C in 2018.  
This model has worked quite effectively to date.  At the Term 1 meeting it was decided to re-introduce 
forums to compliment the e-P&C model.  The next forum is Tuesday 28 May.  The topic for that forum will 
be showcasing the College’s new website, explaining Edrolo and the Parent Portal. 
 
Our FoW is in excellent hands.  I am particularly thankful to these people for the support they provide to 
the college.  If anyone would like to join the FoW and/or attend the forums please contact the school and 
leave your email address. 
 
The Uniform Shop –The uniform shop hours are:  Tuesday 7.30am – 10.30am and Thursday 1pm – 4pm.  
There is no reason why any student should not be in full uniform.  A reminder to all parents/caregivers, 
black trousers are to be worn Terms 2 and 3.  Part of the agreement with the Precinct is that the two 
schools will be in uniform.  This ensures the safety and security of our students.  It is extremely important 
that our students are in the Wyndham “logo” uniform for this reason.  We week your support in this 
matter. 
 
College Website / Facebook – Our website has recently been updated.  Many thanks to Kumie Pather and 
Sally Govett and a team of staff for all their work.  It looks amazing.  I ask everyone to take the time to 
review our new website.  As a college we are excited and proud of this new version. 
 
Learning Hub –It is a vibrant learning space and I know the students thoroughly enjoy the space.  The space 
has been jointly funded by St John Paul II and Wyndham College.  It is used constantly by both schools.   
 
Finally – I thank you for your ongoing support and as always invite you to contact either me or the college 
office with any concerns you may have or suggestions you would like to offer as we seek to work together 
to widen the horizons for all of our students at Wyndham College. 
 
Karen Smith – College Principal 
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www.facebook.com/WyndhamCollege 
 

FROM THE YEAR 12 DEPUTY 
 
Year 12 reports were issued to those students and parents who attended Parent/Teacher interviews on 
Monday May 6th.  If Year 12 students have not yet obtained their report they are available from the front 
office for collection. 
 
It is hard to believe, but Year 12 students are now only two terms away from completing HSC coursework. 
These two terms are vital, particularly if students have been achieving at a lower level than their potential 
would suggest. There is still time to gain those extra marks which may make all the difference to the overall 
results. Keep trying and try harder! 
 
David Macleod-Jones - Deputy Principal 

WELL-BEING UPDATE  

What a great start to the year! As always at Wyndham the terms fly by very quickly as Year 11 settle in and 
get comfortable with their new school and finding out how everything operates and Year 12 start seeing 
the end in sight of the HSC. 

Some changes have occurred as new of our Chaplains, Bec has left us. We still have Tim and hopefully soon 
we will have another appointed to support our students. We will welcome Elizabeth to our team later on 
this term as she is completing volunteer work as part of her Social Work degree from WSU. This will allow 
more support services to be provided to our students and families. 

By now all students have been reminded to pay their fee for the mandatory Life Ready Program as part of 
the two year course of study. As part of this program the Year 11 students on Monday, 13 May will have 
their Elevate session on Time Management delivered by young university student presenters. This also 
gives our students access to online support services using the website – www.elevateeducation.com 

Reminder to Year 12 this is still available to you and more presentations are booked for both year groups 
later in the year. 

An updated Year 12 Formal letter is included in this newsletter to remind families and students of this 
important event. Remember mandatory school fees need to be paid before the final payment for the 
Formal can be accepted by 3 July. 

A reminder to parents and students to please keep us informed about changes to your circumstances eg 
phone numbers, addresses, emergency contact people, health issues, major life changes eg significant 
illnesses or deaths in families etc. It is imperative that we keep up to date records to ensure a supportive 
school community. Your assistance is essential. 

As always we look forward to another productive term.  

Sue Beamer Head Teacher Well-Being 

 
 

 

http://www.elevateeducation.com/
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CAREERS  
 
Careers Update for Term 2 
Careers@wyndham google classroom is open to all students to access up to date information that is 
coming in everyday about opportunities for jobs, apprenticeships, traineeships, universities, 
scholarships,private colleges, tafe, etc. the class code is uhzsid 
Job Ready program run by Jobquest was completed on 9 May with students commenting on how 
relevant and useful it was for them preparing to gain employment in the foreseeable future.  
Cadetship presentation for 36 students also occurred on 9 may from Alister from professional Cadetships 
Australia. Information booklets provided to all who attended.  
Week 5 – Year 12 Assembly time on Monday 27 May – two sessions will run concurrently with  
Going to University – in library – comprehensive coverage on important information to know about this 
process 
Employment – in hall – guest speaker Ian Palmer, Schools Industry Partnerships – comprehensive 
coverage on resumes, job seeking opportunities and support services available to students in the local 
area 
Week 9 – Whole school assembly – Tafe presenter(TBC) – providing information about courses at Tafe 
and degree opportunities for those students who don’t get into university. 
Julie Smith and Karen Tuynman have taken extended leave and we wish them well in their new 
endeavours. New arrangements for Careers Advising are being organised now. If you need careers 
assistance contact the front office and they will direct your call to the appropriate staff. 

 
Sue Beamer – Relieving Careers Advisor 
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PEFORMING ARTS - DANCE  

 
The Wyndham College Dance Ensemble have 
been chosen to perform at the Synergy Dance 
Festival at Penrith Panthers on Thursday 
evening 6th June at 7.30pm and Thursday 
matinee at 11am. The students have dedicated 
a lot of time outside of normal classes to 
prepare for this and are to be congratulated on 
their efforts. The students involved in the 
performance are as follows: 
Alina, Bernecic, Christina Jerrow,Rachael 
McDermott, Emily McKenzie, Tiarna Payne, 
Taylor Scott, Ramt Trinidad, Chloe Webster & 
Erin Wilson. 

They will be performing a piece titled La Revancha del Tango that is choreographed by Sarah Minol and 
the students involved in the group. The work is an exploration of the Flamenco & Tango dance styles 
characterised by marked rhythms, postures and abrupt pauses fused with contemporary dance. The 
females compete for the male dancers attention and use flirtatious movement and sharp postures to do 
this.  

You can purchase tickets in the following ways: 
Adults $20 
Children/pensioners $15 
Ticketed Website - www.ticketek.com (booking fees will apply) 
Ticketed Call Centre - Phone Bookings 132849 (booking fees will apply) 
Penrith Panthers - Reception Desk : 9am-10pm in person only 

 
Sarah Minol – Dance Teacher  

http://www.ticketek.com/
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WYNDHAM COLLEGE 
“Working Together to Widen Horizons” 

 
Nirimba Education Precinct 

Eastern Road 
QUAKERS HILL   NSW   2763 

Phone:  9208 7100 
Fax:  9208 7199 

Email:  wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

 

UPDATED YEAR 12 2019 FORMAL 
  

Dear Parent / Caregiver 
 
We invite all Year 12 students to join us together to celebrate the conclusion of their HSC.  
 
The Year 12 2019 formal will be held at: 
 

Rosehill Gardens Racecourse 
Grand Pavilion Level 2 South A 
James Ruse Drive Rosehill 2142 

Ph-02 9760 6200 
 

……………………….. 
 
The formal will be held on Friday15th November 2019 commencing at 5-30 pm and finishing at  
10-30pm SHARP.  The total cost of the formal will be $130.00.  
 
PLEASE NOTE:   Transport to and from the venue is the student’s responsibility. 
  This is an alcohol free event. Random breath testing may occur. 
 
You are welcome to pay for the formal in stages with a deposit (minimum of $40) and the final payment must be made 
by Wednesday 3rd July 2019 (Term 2 Week 10)  
   
As this is an optional event, all MANDATORY course fees must be paid in full, before payment for the Formal will be 
accepted. 
 
A professional photographer will be available on the night of the formal. They will take photos of the guests at the tables 
and on the dance floor. These photos will then be available free of charge online within the week. Additionally there will 
be a studio photo booth available for the students to access on the night. This will print their photos immediately at no 
extra charge. Dietary needs will be catered for. 
 
Due to the nature of the large cohort involved and security issues this formal is only for Year 12 2019 Wyndham 
students.  
 
 
Kind Regards 
Daljith Bansal, Nitha Sewlall, Jason Ewing-Jarvie 
Year Advisors 
 
 
 
 

mailto:wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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STEM Education 
 
Bebras Australia Computational Thinking Challenge 

Thirty two students from year 11 &12 successfully participated in the Bebras Australia computational 
thinking challenge in week 9, term 1. Bebras is an online challenge to promote computational thinking 
that relates to Stemand digital technology concepts. In 2018 over 642 schools and over 43163 students 
participated in the challenge. To solve the tasks, students working in groups were required to think in and 
about digital technologies, discreet structures, computation, data processing, and algorithm concepts.  
Bebras is aligned with and supports the new Australian Curriculum, Digital Technologies and the STEM 
subjects (Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics). The challenge exposed students to the 
importance of analysing and problem solving cycle as required in finding and testing a solution to a given 
problem. 

Congratulations to the following students who participated in the challenge and achieved pleasing results. 
Four groups achieved high distinctions and 7 merit awards. 

Kumie Pather – STEM Teacher  

Kabir ACHARYA,  Callum PIKE Bradley MATTHEWS 
Lindsay BATH Ryan SAVIGE Vedant PAIJA 
Asa BERRY Tanmay SINGHANI Darshan PATEL 
Pherawat BOONDOK Reece TUROCZI Iordan PETERS 
Ben DEAKIN Harvey WIGGINS Dylan QUATTROMANI 
Kayla DELA CRUZ Lachlan HOOKE Rawnsley RAMOS 
Rocky FANG James LEE Keth Kalpitkumar SHAH 
Joshua HOESLI Josef AGUILAR Blair WOLFE 
Benjamin JENNINGS Kent CHO Nashwan YOHANA 
Robbie JURD Thomas DUFRESNE Zhongheng ZHU 
Eoghann MOON Cameron JAEGER  
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WYNDHAM COLLEGE 
“Working Together to Widen Horizons” 

 
Nirimba Education Precinct 

Eastern Road 
QUAKERS HILL   NSW   2763 

Phone:  9208 7100 
Fax:  9208 7199 

Email:  wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

 
The e-P & C MODEL (FOW) 

  
Wyndham College has been operating as an eP&C (FOW) for all of 2018 and will continue with this model in 2019.  This 
model is designed to both consult and inform as many parents and the school community as possible. 
 
The Senior Executive will email issues as they arise to seek parent advice.  Replies are to the email lists of parents who 
are financial members of the e-P&C.  Parents on the e-P&C list are not obliged to respond to every issue. 
 
Meeting schedule 
Two parent meetings will be held in a year 
 Term 1 Welcome reception and AGM – 26 February 2019 
 Term 4 Parent Forum – HSC Assessment/Information evening - TBA 
  
The e-P&C (FOW) 
eP&C will be advertised each year to parents via email and newsletters. 
 
Following the Welcome Event and AGM, the membership list will be compiled and the group formulated by the college 
computer coordinator.  A welcome message will be sent. 
 
At the AGM volunteers are then called for, to take the roles of President, Vice President and Treasurer.  A $2 annual 
membership fee exists to enable financial members to vote on issues. 
 
Issues for consultation 
Sometimes issues arise throughout the year, extra meetings maybe necessary to address these issues.  However at least 
once a year the e-P&C will need to review income they generate and allocate this progressively to the designated school 
projects that are established this will probably occur at the term 4 Parent Forum.  E-P&C will also provide parents for 
interview panels, and community representatives on projects the College is involved in. 
 
Join the e-P&C 
Parents are invited to join the e-P&C.  This is a group email of e-P&C parents by which the Senior Executive can seek 
parent advice on issues that require input from our school community.  These issues will periodically be emailed to you 
with no obligation to respond. 
 
If you are interested in representing parents in this way please provide your email address to the principal at 
Wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  or by sending her this form. 
 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
I am interested in the e-P&C 
 
My child is _________________________________________________________________  in year________________ 
 
My name  _____________________________________  My email ___________________________________________ 
 

mailto:wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:Wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Wyndham College is a uniform college and 
students are expected to be in full college 
uniform from day one 2019. This includes 
pale blue shirts with the college emblem and 
fully enclosed black leather shoes.  
For information about uniform items and 
prices, please refer to School Locker’s 
website  
 
 
 
 
http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College  
 

UNIFORM SHOP –  

The Uniform Shop is open on TUESDAYS 7.30-10.30am and THURSDAYS 1.00pm -
4.00pm.  Online purchases available www.theschoollocker.com.au 

http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College
http://www.theschoollocker.com.au/
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FREE -PHYSICS TUTORIALS 
 

YEAR 11 – Mondays - 3pm-4pm 
 

 
 
YEAR 12 – Wednesdays -3pm-4pm 

In B1 
            
 
 
 
 
 
   

 

STUDENT INFORMATION 
                                   

CHANGED ADDRESS? VERY IMPORTANT to notify the office as soon as possible! 
Student Early Leavers 
If you require your child to leave school before the end of the day, please send 
them with a signed note stating their name, date, time and reason you would 
like them to leave.  This should be brought to the front office upon arrival at 
school, then an early leaver’s pass will be issued, allowing the student to leave 
the classroom at the correct time. 
 
If this procedure is not followed, the student may not be allowed to leave the classroom. 
 
Absences 
If your child is absent from school or you know they will be absent on a certain day please contact 
the front office by phoning 9208 7100. 
 
Email is not the most effective point of contact. 
 

Thank you 
Administration 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FREE -MATHS TUITION 
YEARS 11 & 12 are invited to join the free Maths tuition held 

in C8 every Monday from 3.00pm to 5.30pm.  Be there!                                                                                                                               

 

 
FREE - CHEMISTRY TUTORIALS 

 
YEAR 11 – Fridays -1pm-2pm 

 
YEAR 12 – Thursdays -3pm-4pm 

 
In B1 

 

 
 
 
 

CHRISTIAN GROUP 
All students are invited to join the Christian Group at recess in B2 on Wednesdays. 

There are also free pancakes on Wednesday mornings before class.                     
Join us for pancakes and a chat. 

OFFICE 
PROCEDURES 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.teachingideas.co.uk/_siteimages/_sectionheaders/maths_maths_l.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.teachingideas.co.uk/maths/contents.htm&h=171&w=500&tbnid=dUN-sjoqWMRoHM:&zoom=1&q=maths&docid=RNNiV3LMtjTjfM&ei=L3jqVLKcGszq8AWKrIKYAw&tbm=isch&ved=0CGUQMyg9MD0
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

 
Nepean Rowing Club 

Rowing is not a sport that is often talked about in Western Sydney, but our club hopes to change this. It is a 
wonderful sport and we are very fortunate to have one of the best rivers in the world to train on. All we need, is 
more rowers. 

We are a relatively small club and until recently we were a fully volunteer run program. However, I have recently 
been appointed as the coordinator of the program and it is our vision to grow our member base over the coming 
years. 

I write to you today to ask for the opportunity to discuss the possibility of exploring opportunities for you to assist 
us with getting your students to come and give rowing a try. This could be through a FREE private Come Try Day (a 
three-hour session that introduces participants to the sport) for your school, a school sport option or running a 
competitive school rowing program.  

These are just a few options and I we are open to any ideas you may have. I would very much appreciate the 
opportunity to sit down and talk to a representative from your school abut exploring options regarding introducing 
rowing to your students. 

Daniel Waddell  
Rowing Coordinator,  
Nepean Rowing Club  
0403 743 189 

https://www.nepeanrowingclub.com.au/
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CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

CHANGED ADDRESS? VERY IMPORTANT to notify the office as soon as possible! 
 
To keep student records as up to date as possible please complete the slip below if you 
have changed address or changed phone numbers, and return to the front office. 
 

Student Name ……………………………………………………………………………………………..              
 
New Address ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Home Phone ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Mobile Phone -Mother……………………………………………   Name……………………………… 
 
Mobile Phone -Father ……………………………………………     Name……………………………... 
 
Signed ……………………………………………………….                   Date…………………………….... 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

So we can keep you informed and up to date, please complete the slip below if you have 
recently changed your email address and return it to the office: 
 
 
 
Student Name   ___________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent Email Address      ____________________________________________________________              
Please print carefully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMAILS  

 


